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Sermon Series | Beginning on Epiphany Sunday, we are following
Jesus, the Light of the World, in the early days of his ministry in the
Gospel of Luke.  As we follow the Light, may we each learn how our
lives reflect His light to all those around us. 

Notes on our Worship Service...
While we use projection for our songs and liturgy, we do not project
the Scripture reading. Pew Bibles are located below the seat in front of
you and page numbers are included in the Order of Worship. You’ll
also find a hymnal there too.

Do you need help hearing the service? We have a T-loop installed in
our sanctuary. Please see the Sound Room Team if you need help
connecting.

We have several members on-call to help care for your little ones in
the nursery. Please see one of the Greeters before the service who
can help!

If you wish to give online rather than in the offering plate, please go to
trinityrc.org/give/ to make your offering.

For our youngest members in the service, please visit our Children’s
Worship Center located in the sanctuary. Here your child will find
helpful resources to engage them in worship, including children’s
bibles, books on faith, and coloring pages connected to our service.
Children (4-4th grade) are invited to Children + Worship downstairs
following the Children’s blessing. Parents: Children will be led back
upstairs at the end of the service. 

Interested to know more about Trinity Church? We’d love to learn more
about you! See the Welcome Desk for more information about how to
connect.

Welcome to Trinity Church!



Order of Worship

Gathering
Prelude
Tolling of the Bell
Words of Welcome
*Call to Worship: From John 8 & Psalm 27

Approaching
*Song of Praise: When Morning Gilds the Skies #99:1,2,3,4
                             Songs of Thankfulness and Praise #190:1,4
*God’s Greeting + Mutual Greeting
*Prayer of Confession
Words of Assurance: Teach Me, Lord
Children’s Blessing
Congregational Prayer, Dave Tanis
Song: The Lord’s Prayer
Song of Dedication: My Soul in Stillness Waits

Listening
Scripture Reading: Luke 1:46-56 (p. 1589)
Sermon

Sending
*Song of Response: My Soul Cries Out With a Joyful Shout
*Benediction
*Sending Song: Praise God From Whom All Blessings Flow
Postlude

Lydia Ribich, Preacher & Liturgist
Doug + Lavonne VandeWege, Song Leaders
Deb Koopmans, Accompanist
Steve Lundy + Teresa Harrington, Greeters
Kevin Brower + Simon Garza, Sound & Tech
Hope Ward + Sharon Kruse, Children & Worship

                                       * Please rise in body or spirit

Trinity News + Updates

Please join us in the Cafe for conversation and connection!

For more details see the latest issue of Connections or visit trinityrc.org

Getting to Know Our Pastoral Intern! We welcome Lydia into the pulpit
this morning as our guest preacher. Wanna get to know our pastoral
intern a little more? Give the introductory handout a read, then reach out
and invite Lydia out for a visit or connect with her on a Sunday after
worship! 

Staff Update | Pastor Amanda has this Sunday off and will be back in the
pulpit next week to wrap up our Following the Light series!

Supporting the Trinity Youth | Check out the insert in today's bulletin for
upcoming events you are invited to attend, aimed at supporting the
youngest members of Trinity!

Consistory Meeting | Full Consistory will meet on Tuesday, February 18
at 7:00pm.

Connections Deadline | The deadline for the March Issue of Connections
is Wednesday, February 19. If you have anything you’d like to share,
please drop off a copy to the church office or email
samantha@trinityrc.org with the information.

Third Thursday Breakfast | Please join Kelly + Marcia Brink on Thursday,
February 20 at 9:30AM for good food and conversation with friends. Sign
up at the Welcome Desk or on our website here:
https://www.trinityrc.org/learn/senior-adult-ministries.cfm to let us
know you are coming.

Lost + Found | Our lost and found is overflowing! If you haven’t checked it
out recently, please make sure to do so by February 23 as we will be
donating any unclaimed items.

Phishing + Spam Emails | We’ve noticed an increase in phishing emails
and text messages recently and wanted to remind you to always verify
the email address/phone number these messages originate from, as
scammers often use fake email addresses/phone numbers.  If you have
any concerns, please confirm with the church office before taking any
action.


